
UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

November 6, 2020 

MEMORANDUM TO: Margaret M. Doane  
Executive Director for Operations 

FROM:  Rochelle C. Bavol, Acting Secretary 

SUBJECT: STAFF REQUIREMENTS 
PETITIONS FOR RULEMAKING (PRM-26-3 AND PRM-26-5) 
DUE TO THE DISCONTINUATION OF ASSOCIATED 
RULEMAKING  

The Commission has approved the publication of the Federal Register notice denying, without 
prejudice, both PRM-26-3 and PRM-26-5, and has approved the letters informing the petitioners 
of this action, subject to the enclosed edits. 

There was a prolonged gap between the Commission's termination of the rulemaking in 2015 
and the staff's recommendation in this paper of Commission approval of this necessary 
procedural consequence of the prior termination.  The staff should examine its internal 
procedures for any needed corrective actions to prevent similar gaps or lack of tracking. 

Enclosures: As stated 

cc:   Chairman Svinicki 
Commissioner Baran 
Commissioner Caputo 
Commissioner Wright 
Commissioner Hanson 
OGC 
CFO 
OCA 
OPA 
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